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July 1, 2002
The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E 

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

Enclosed for the Council review and approval is a supplemental appropriation authorizing the additional funds necessary to complete King County Courthouse related capital improvement projects: the Courthouse Seismic Project (CSP) project and the AFIS Remodeling Project.  Each of these projects are on critical timelines and it has been very beneficial that the Council has provided the opportunity for the frequent detailed progress updates before the Budget and Fiscal Management Committee.  Council action will be required before the project can proceed beyond project activities scheduled to be completed at the end of July.

Courthouse Seismic Request  

The requested final appropriation for CSP will provide sufficient funding authority to complete the Courthouse Seismic Project.  This appropriation request is based on the latest revised total project cost estimate of $83,244,844.  This current total cost estimate is approximately $8.1 million less than the estimated project costs resulting from last fall’s low lump sum bid, a cost $17.1 million above baseline estimates.  This current total cost request is the product of a successful partnership between King County, our Development Manager, Seneca Real Estate Group, and the Construction Manager/General Contractor, Baugh/Skanska (BSI).  In addition to significant cost reductions reflected in this appropriation request, we believe the current scoping of the project and structure of the contracts has eliminated significant project financial risk.  

The requested final project appropriation request is $13,705,719 and reflects previous appropriations of $69,579,707.  Our project schedule assumes favorable action on this request by the end of July.  This request may be modified as the result of our final negotiations with BSI on the Maximum Allowable Construction Cost (MACC).  We will provide the results of this process as soon as negotiations are completed so any budget savings can be reflected in a modified supplemental appropriation.

AFIS Project Request

This project is critically tied to CSP; work will be managed, contracted, and coordinated in tandem.  The scope and costs of these activities is separately budgeted since it has a different funding source, AFIS Fund Balance.  Originally appropriated at $1.3 million, the requested supplemental appropriation totals $1,225,095.  This request reflects the results of the value engineering process undertaken after projects bids, well in excess of the budget authorization, were received in the fall of 2001.  It also reflects the inclusion of two project alternates, exterior windows and skylights totaling $259,234, which are intended to provide improved working conditions for the AFIS employees.  These add alternates are under review but have been included as part of the supplemental request pending final recommendations.

Baugh Skanska is preparing a MACC estimate for the AFIS project, independent of their estimate for the Courthouse Seismic Project.  Concurrently, The Robinson Group, an independent estimator, is also preparing an estimate for the AFIS work.  These two estimates will then be reconciled and used to agree on the final MACC.  Both the results of this MACC and the review of the add alternates noted above will be reflected, as necessary, in an amended supplemental request prior to Council action.  Current project status is summarized below:
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Project Schedule and Action

As previously noted, Council review and action on these requests is critical.  My staff is available to respond to any questions and concerns about this request.  Again, I want to thank the Council for its significant efforts to expeditiously proceed with this most critical project to ensure the safety of citizens and employees in the King County Courthouse.  If you have any questions, please contact Dave Preugschat, Assistant Manager of the Facilities Management Division, at (206) 296-1873.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims
King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:
 David deCourcy, Chief of Staff

 Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




 Rebecha Cusack, Lead Staff, BFM Committee




 Anne Noris, Clerk of  Council


Steve Call, Director, Office of Budget


Debora Gay, Deputy Director, Office of Budget


Jason King, Budget Analyst, Office of Budget 


Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)


Dave Preugschat, Assistant Manager, Facilities Management Diviwsion, (FMD) DES


The Honorable David Reichert, King County Sheriff


Jon McCracken, Technical Services Finance Manager, King County Sheriff’s Office

